
Subject: ART Department Reinvestments
Date: Wednesday, September 28, 2022 at 3:56:01 PM Central Daylight Time 
From: Emporia State University

September 28, 2022

Dear Hornet Na3on,

Today, we are pleased to share with you plans to reinvest in the Department of Art. We plan to
regularly share these departmental changes with you throughout the 2022-23 academic year.

Emporia State University has a long history of excellence in the Department of Art. A 3ght-knit
community of educators, ar3sts and designers, Hornets work with interna3onally recognized
faculty to get a degree in one of six studio concentra3ons, pursue a teaching degree in art
educa3on, or prepare for masters’ study in art therapy.

The following investments will further enhance and expand the Department of Art to create
new opportuni3es for current and future aspiring ar3sts:

Ceramics, Assistant Professor - Tenure Track
Art Historian, Assistant Professor – Tenure Track
Graphic Design, Assistant Professor – Tenure Track
Art in Prac3ce, Full-3me Instructor
Gallery + Outreach Director, Staff
Graduate Teaching Assistant, Gallery + Outreach

Ceramics is a popular area for the department and will serve students pursuing art educa3on,
pre-art therapy and studio. For almost a decade, Emporia State has not had a full-3me tenure
track Art Historian, a posi3on necessary to maintain specialized accredita3on. Both posi3ons
were open and eliminated during earlier budget cuWng without long-term thought.

The addi3on of the new Graphic Design tenure track posi3on will introduce moHon graphics
curriculum that will complement the exis3ng Graphic Design program, the most popular and
fastest growing concentra3on in the Department of Art.



The new Art in PracHce Instructor and Gallery + Outreach Director are exci3ng addi3ons as
Emporia State and the city of Emporia con3nue to work together to foster art in the
community. These posi3ons are focused on crea3ng opportuni3es to bring art to others — to
the community through mural projects and by hos3ng a variety of exhibi3ons, ac3vely
promo3ng the department, collabora3ng with Emporia First Fridays and the Emporia Arts
Center to engage the community and aspiring ar3sts of all ages.

All five posi3ons will begin fall 2023. A graduate teaching assistant from the art therapy
master’s program will support the Gallery + Outreach Director and Art in Prac3ce Instructor.

Emporia State University is also inves3ng in King Hall, home of the art department, including
$1.1 million for Bruder Theatre and in general maintenance that has already been invested.
King Hall renova3ons in support of ESU’s Department of Art are a priority investment in the 5-
Year Capital Plan submi`ed to the Kansas Board of Educa3on. Discovery and funding
iden3fica3on are underway to commence significant King Hall building renova3ons totaling $5
million over five years. 

Watch a short video message from James Ehlers, chair and professor,
Department of Art.
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